
We are hard at work updating the draft Master Plan and look forward to sharing it with 
you later this summer. Here are a few of the updates for the Master Plan:

We are also coordinating and working to install two test wells in the proposed Main Village. 
This includes investigative site visits to make sure the test wells have minimal impact to the 
environment and avoid any potential archeologically sensitive areas. Squamish Nation 
representatives will be joining us in our visits to the project area as we continue this work.

• Overlaying the EA Certificate Conditions with the initial project layout to 

  ensure the project aligns with the Certificate

• Working with our Squamish Nation Staff and Board Member to respectfully 

  integrate Squamish Nation partnership and stewardship into the project

• Consolidating the project neighborhoods into a smaller footprint to minimize 

  the built area

• Establishing guiding principles for environmental stewardship and expanding on 

  sustainability commitments

• Updating the Economic Feasibility chapter to provide a current and solid 

  context for resort operational feasibility

Spring (kw'íyus) is the time of emergence, when herring, 
shoots, and berries start to appear and creeks and streams 
begin to fill from the winter thaw. Historically, ooligans were 
the first fish to emerge every spring. By the spring, winter 
stores would be depleted, and small fish would be the first 
fresh feast of the season. The celebration would include 
harvesting and eating ooligan and herring eggs. Spring and 
the herring season are a marker for when families would 
leave winter longhouses and start travelling to seasonal 
camps to begin gathering and fishing within the traditional 
territory.

The rendering depicts the plaza in the proposed Main 
Village, where water from the spring freshet interacts with 
the public art based on Squamish Nation culture and history.

SUMMER 2021

Main Village Plaza – Spring, Summer, and Fall
Rendering by Derek Lee of PWL Architects
Squamish Nation culture and history provided by 
Shamantsut Amanda Nahanee and Chief Ian Campbell

EVERY
CHILD
MATTERS
With the discovery of the 
unmarked burial site at a 
Kamloops former residential 
school in May, National 
Indigenous Peoples Day on 
June 21 has different meaning 
this year. We send our 
thoughts and prayers to those 
affected.

Learn more about what you 
can do at 
ORANGESHIRTDAY.ORG

#everychildmatters

IMAGINING THE RESORT



SMART DESIGN
Resort buildings will be built to Step 4 and Step 5 of  
BC’s Energy Step Code, with high performance energy 

Our green building standards will result in homes that  
are comfortable to live in and use minimal electricity  
for space heating and hot water needs.

CABIN VIBES

designers are shifting to elegant and contemporary 

ambience of electric options.

WE’RE COMMITTING TO
ZERO EMISSIONS BUILDINGS

SUPPORT FOR SOLAR
The resort will support individual 
homeowners and builders who wish 
to install their own clean energy 
infrastructure, such as solar or 
geothermal heating systems.

CLEAN ENERGY
On April 28, 2021, the Garibaldi Board of Directors voted in 
favour of eliminating plans for a natural gas network at the 
resort. This means no natural gas will be used for space heating 
or hot water, and resort buildings will be zero emissions!


